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Township To Review Library, Road
Proposals At Meeting Tuesday

Board Expected To Take Action On Resolutions
Following Receipt Of Opinions From Attorney

Action is expected to be taken next Tuesday evening by the
Township Board on two resolutions concerning the proposed new
public library and- future road construction in Township subdivisions.

Both proposed resolutions were discussed in detail at the Jast
regular meeting of the Board and both were turned over to A. G.
Leonard, Township Attorney, for legal opinions. Members of the
Board requested that the opinions be submitted at the next regular
meeting, which is scheduled for&—-

T Gy Establhes
Tighter Controls
On Water Usage

library proposal provides for the:
establishment of a joint City-Tm\'n-l
ship Library District. It also co
tains provisions for the appoint-;
ment of a library board consisting

CITY INTRODUCES NEW BUILDING CODE ORDINANCE

Set Cost Formula
For Proposed
Sewer Project

Set Unit Rate At About
$60 Per Building Site

City and Township * officials
were advised this week in a letter
from Ralph Main, Ozakland County
Drain Commissioner, that a form-
ula has been established on the
oroportionate cost of the proposed
Farmington Sewer Interceptor.

Expect Final Action On Pr&posal _
At Adjourned Meeting Next Tuesday

The City Council, at its regular meeting Monday evening, took
initial steps towards the adoption by reference of the 1955 Edition
of the Abridged Building Code as prepared by the Builders Confer-
ence of America. o

The proposed building code, introduced Monday, will be presented
for final adoption at the recessed meeting scheduled for next Monday,
September 26. Prior to the action Norbert Ratalsky, building in-
spector, pointed out that the present building code is far from ade-
quate and urged the Council to adopt the Builders Conference Code.

Action was also taken by the Council approving the establish-
ment of a City-Township Library District in cooperation with the
Township Board. Adoption of
the resolution is conditioned upon

of two members from both the

City and Township. This board|,

would have authority to proceed
with the construction of the new
library, provided funds are made
availablé, and would be charged
with the administration of the k-
brary affairs.

A THIRD provision of the reso-
lutipn calls for the conduct of a
special election to seek permission

of the voters for the levying of a|

$-mill tax to finance the

Reduce Sprinkling
Period To One Hour

Increased restrictions have been
imposed by Mayor Robert Lind-
bert on the use of outside water in
the City, it was announced during
the rezular meeting of the City
Council Monday evening.

The restrictions, to take effect
it for i ing

of the library. There are suffi-
cient funds as well as property
available through the Wilber and
Carlysle Estates to locate and con-
struct the proposed library build-
ing. The only question raised by
the Board concerns the length of
time that the tax levy is to be im-
posed.

The resolution regarding future
road requirements in new subdi-
visions was recommended to the
Board by the newly established
Planning Board. It sets pp mini-
mum standards for the bhack top-
ping of all roads in future land
developments in the Township.
Harvey Freeman, secretary of the
Planning Board, stated at the-last
meeting that- over 50% of the
townships in Oakland County have
approved similar resolutions and
that it has been favorably receiv-
ed by the Oakland County Road
Commission.

Post Office-Adds
New 'M;aﬂ_ Route

The rapid increase in popula-
tion in the Farmington postal area
during the past year has necessi-
tated the addition of another route,
Henry Trombley, Farmington
Postmaster, disclosed this week.

During the past year, a 22 per
cent increase has been récorded
in the number of stops serviced by
the local post office. A total of
6,300 stops are now being made
by route mail carriers, Trombley
stated. This compares with ap-
proximately 5,000 a year ago.

The new route brings to twelve

the number set up in the postal
area. A small portion of heavily
populated routes were cut down
to make up $he new route.
“ Due to the increasingly heavy
flow of mail, additional help is
needed at the post office now, the
local postmaster sdid. Dfale ap-
plicants for the postal civil service
examinations are asked to contact
the post office. Some jobs may
be available;prior to the examin-
ation on a temporary basis, Post-
master Trombley stated. .

on alternate days for one hour
only, from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.
Prior to this time, outside use of
water was allowed for a two-hour
period on alternate days. The new
schedule is being established be-
cause of unusually heavy consump-
tion of water in the City during
the past several days. In addi-
tion to the 'hours restrictions. all
special water permits are being
cancelled.

City officials stated that on Sat-
urday and Sunday evenings the
water level in the reservoir drop-:
ped to within a few feet of the
bottom of the tank and that on
Monday evening many residents in
the western section of the City
were completely without water:

James Tennant, City Manager,
added that on Saturday evening
over 30 violations were noted and
numerous warning notices were
issued to violators. Because of
.the seriousness of the situation,
the City Manager has instructed
the Police Department to discon-
tinue the use of warning notices
and to begin issuing summons to
violators. The Council members
also emphasized the need for more

(Continued on Page 84)

GARDEN CLUB SET
FOR BENEFIT CARD
PARTY OCTOBER 1

Plans have been completed for
the Annual Garden Club Benefit
Card Party which will be held at
12:30 p.m. on Saturday, October 1,
at the Farmington Junior High
School gymnasium on Thomas
Street.

The party will feature a special
dessert lunch in addition to the
card party. Three top prizes will
be awarded, including a Rotisserie
400, a $25 Savings Bond, and an
electric frying pan, as well as
numerous other prizes.

Mrs. Allen Nelson is chairman
of the party, assisted by Mrs.
A. F. Groicop as co-chairman.
Field grown’ chrysanthemums will
be on sale at the gymnasium dur-
'ingvthe party.

SCHOOL BUS

studied thoroughly at a joint

School Board and a spacial transportation com-

mittee last Saturday afternoon.

resentatives listen attentively as their spokes-
man, Dr. Harold Stocker of Franklin Knolls,

Steps Taken To Extend School Bus’
Transportation Service In District

System Employing Double Bus Runs, Additional
Staggering Of Classes Now Being Worked Out

Possible solutions for improving the school bus transportation

services presently offered in the

trict.were reyiewed last Saturday afternoon by the School Boavd and
a specially appointed citizens committee on bus transportation.
Following a detailed study of possible solutions as outlined sep-

arately by the citizens

transportation facilities
in Farmington Township School District and
possible means of extending and providing for
a safer transportation system in the district were r

reads r of the i

According to the forhula, the
city’s share of the project will
cost $107,316.83, while the Town-
ship's share will be $1,018,543.46.
This is based to a large extent on
the number of building sites io
be served by the proposed inter-
ceptor. The report shows that
2,593 lots would be scrved in the
city and 24,610 would be provided
for in the township. The city
would pay 4.1919 per cent of the
oroject while the Township would
pay 39.7853 per cent.

ON THE BASIS of the figures
oresented, the cost per lot in both
the City and Township would be
i 60.00. This in-

members of the School Board. The transpor-
{ation committce, comprised of four or five rep-

ives from each ry school area,
was appointed last weck fram a group of over
300 who attended a regular meeting of the
School Board to protest what they considered
“inadequate” transportation facilities being af-
forded their children,

meeting of the

Committee rep-

“Council Approves
{Commercial Zone

In Bel-Aire

Property Owners Voice
Objections To Rezoning

Action was taken by the City
Council Monday evening approv-

Farmington Township School Dis-

and school t

, it was | > -
b a5 | ing the rezoning of Outlot “A” and

agreed that a great deal more rescarch would be necessary if a lasting
solution to the problem were to be reached. Immediate steps were

“Outlot C" of the Bel-Aire Hills

taken, however, to inaugurate ates
least a temporary and partial solu-i me

tion. senoal aamimistrators wero| Ticket Sale Heavy
authorized by the Board to begin, »
immediately with necessary steps,

located along the west
side of Orchard Lake Road south
of Ten Mile, from Suburban to
Commercial 1.

for putting into eperation a pro-
gram including double bus runs
and additional staggering of class-
es. This, it is believed, will per-
mit an extension of services with-
out the purchase of additional
buses.

AFTER a thorough

For Travel Series

Ticket sales for the third am-
nual Kiwanis World Travel and
Adventure Series are going ex-
ceedingly well, Carl D. Wheaton,
‘ichairman of tickets and promotion,
announced this week.

! Another series is

The action followed 2 recom-
mendation from the City Planning
Commission that Outlot “A” be re-
zoned as Commercial 1, which is
the classification for local busi-
ness. The Council took additional
action in formally rezoning Out-
lot “C", located on the west side
of Orchard Lake Road between

of the State’s policy for transpor-:

tation veimbursement to school
districts, it was agreed by mem-
bers of the citizens committce
that little could be done 1o pro-
vide extensive transportation ser-
vice to children living within a
mile of school without additional
funds.

Tt was suggested that a private
fleet of buses might be purchased
and used to transport children liv-
ing within a mile of the school
they attend. The service would
b Len

’\

YA

AROUND

CITY OFFICIALS .. .
concerned with the critical water

problem, are threatening to crack

down on repeated violators of the emergency restrictions. The Council
was advised Monday evening that over 30 warning notices were issued

by the Police Department on Saturday alone.

The majority of the

members called for a “get tough policy” in order to protect the health

and safety of the citizens.

‘Under the emergency water use ordinance,

persons can be fined up to $100 for violation of the ordinance. The

police department has been instructed to increase

its patrol of the

residential areas in view of the large number of violations. Regard-

less of the ‘possibility of a fine,
own protection. Because of the

- the past week end, it would have
a major fire. How would you have felt if it had been your home?

e

ANOTHER WORD ...

persons should cooperate for their
heavy consumption of water during

been next to impassible to control

Oy

of advice was issued to residents this week by police officials,

namely, don’t invite someone to

steal your car! During the past

several weeks a new enidemic of stolen cars has broken out in the
Farmington area. Many of the incidents occurred because the

ownexs left their keys in their
Police officials emphasized that

car or failed to lock the doors.
there would be a lot less incon-

venience and loss on the part of car owners if they would just
remember these two things, take your keys and lock the doors.
Don’t invite someone to steal your car!

. e e«

IT'S HARD TO BELIEVE

e d as a private enter-
prise and not handled through the
school. It was also suggested that
buses might be rented through

(Continued on Page 84)

Church Expansion
Plan Approved

At a meeting last Thursday, the
congregation of the First Metho-
dist Church of Farminglon unani-
mously agreed to aceept the over-
all building program as presented
by Charles J. Ghesguiere, chair-
man 8f the Executive Building
Commitiee.

After seeing colored slides of
the proposed educational unit and
parsonage, along with a program
of financing, the Quarterly Con-
ference and Congregational meet-
ing under the leadership of Dr.
Benjamin J. Holme, District Sup-
erintendent of the Detroit District

of the Methodist Church, gave un-
animous approval for the immedi-

ate construction of a new parson-
age in the Alta Loma Park Sub-

division. They further gave unan-
imBus consent for the Executive
Building Committee to proceed

with the preparations of working

drawings and specifications for
the new educational unit and for
the enlargement of the present

Ten Mile Road and Lee Lane
This is the section where the pres-
ent Bel-Aire Shopping Center is
now located.

The recommendation to rezone
Outlot “A”, located on the west
side of Orchard Lake and south of
Lee Lane, followed a public dis-
cussion Wednesday evening be-
wween the Commission, residents
of the Bel-Aire Hills Subdivision
and the land developers. Approx-
imately “35 Bel-Aire Subdivision
property owners attended the
meeting, which was held in the
Municipal Building.

The property owners, in protest-
ing the rezoning, charged that they

(Continued on Page SA)

planned for this scason with six
famous lecturers scheduled on the
program. “Singapore Joe" Fisher
will present one of his special fea-
tures on the Orient, followed in
November by Dennis Glen Cooper,
who will lecture on his favorite
subject, “Michigan.” The Fred
Christians will present colorful
films on the land of Haile Selassie
and Neil Douglas will return with
an interesting tour of France.
Julian Gromer, who was voted the
outstanding travel artist of last
season, will present a colorful
view of the Gulf Coast, followed
by the popular Robert Davis and
his exciting lecture on Iceland.

All of the features are to be

presented in the Farmington Jun-
ior High School Auditorium on
Saturday evenings beginning at
8:15 p.m.  As a further service to
the community, the Kiwanis Club
is admitting free all children who
are accompanied by their parents.
The program will open on Satur-
day, October 8, with “Singapore
Joe” Fisher. Tickets are avail-
able from any member of the
Farmington Kiwanis Club. Per-
sons desiring additional informa-
tion about the series are requested
to call GReenleaf 44255 or MA. 6
2254.

Township Citizens
Call Water Meeting

A public mass meeting of citi-
zens interested in the establish-
ment of a waler system in the
southern and eastérn ‘sections of
Farmington Township will be held
next Wednesday evening, Septem-
ber 28, at the Junior High School
gymnasium on Thomas Street.

The meeting is being called by
the Farmington Township Water
Development Association in an ef-

business or in the pr

appie

sludes $41.39 for construction costs
with the balance going for inter-
est and other administrative ex-
senses. It was. pointed out that
the exact total per lot can not be
finally determined until the nec-
rssary bonds have been sold.

In a letter to the City Council,
Main stated that the next step in
“he proposed project is the secur-
ng of official approval from the
various municipalities of the ap-
oointment of cost. As soon as this
approval has been received, a
meeting with - the builders and
land developers in the interceptor
area will be held to discuss steps
for immediate financing.  The
Drain Commissioner urged that
all units of government take early
action so that the project can be
started. T

Business Women’s
Week Proclaimed

The week of September 25 to
Jctober 1 has been designated as
National Business Women's Week
in the Farmington area by special
proclamation of Ernest Blanchard,
Township Supervisor.

The local observance is being
sponsored by the Farmington Bus-
iness and Professional Women's
Club. The purpose of the special
week is fo emphasize the contri-
butions being made by the organi-
zation toward ‘the betterment of
the community, particularly in the
fields of business and industry.

The Farmington Business and
Professional Women's Club was
organized in April of 1952 with
30 charter members. Ameong the
projects undertaken by the Club
have been the Well Baby Clinic,
Farmington Business and Profes-
sional Women’s Club Foundation,
Scholarship Loan Fund, sponsor-
ship of a Girl Scout Troop in
Farmingfon and,a Brownie Troop
in Clarenceville, and sponsor of
a new B. & P. W. organization in
Walled Lake.

The Farmington Club is open
to all ' women actively engaged in

Final Registration
For Clarenceville
Vote Due | Friday

Books To Remain Open
To 5 p.m. Septelgber 23

‘This Friday, September 23, has
been set as the deadline on regis-
trations for the special Clarence-
ville School Election, to be held
October 3, for the purpose of de-
termining whether or not the pres-
2nt five-mill tax levy for operation
will be extended for another five-
vear period.

The registration period involves
>nly those persons who are not al-
eady registered in the School Dis-
rict.  Eligible electors must be
‘¢gistered prior to the September
13 deadline in order to qualify for
‘he Ocfober 3 election.

Persons living in that section
of the District located in Farming-
‘on Township may register at the
Township Hall up to 5 p.m. on
Friday, September 23. Electors
residing in Redford Township may
also register at their respective
Township office until 3 p.m. on
Friday. . Persons in the District
living in the City of Livonia may
register at” the City Hall up to
3 p.am, on the deadline date.

THE SPECIAL election has been
called by the Clarenceville Board
to request permission from the
voters for a continuance of the
existing five-mill tax levy for five
more years. The revenue derived
from the tax levy is used for op-
erational purposes by the District.
The current five-mill tax is sched-
uled to retire this fall unless re-
newed by the voters.

EDGEWOOD SCHOOL
ADDITION OPENED
FOR CLASSES

Classes - were begun Monday
morning in the new four-room ad-
dition to the Edgewood Element-
ary School, Clarenceville officials
reported this week.

Construction on the classrooms
was completed last week and furn-
iture was moved in prior to the
opening of the rooms on Monday.
Work is still continuing on the
multi-purpose room and the kit-
chen included in the addition.
These rooms are expecled to be
finished within the next few
weeks.

The new classrooms will provide
facilities for kindergarten through
the seventh grade. During the
first two weeks, seventh grade
students were housed in class-
rooms throughout the District.

.| disposal.

but last year at this time, The Enterprise reported the first sign
of snow for 1954. The white stuff filtered down on Tuesday, Sep-
tember 21, and although it was far from a.blizzard, it was definitely
snow. This just goes to show what a year can bring. During the past
week end the temperature was dangling around the 90-degree mark
and the only snow available was in the deep freeze. ‘The Farmington-
Clarenceville football game last Friday was played in a cloud of dust
and the water boys were busier than 2 one-armed paper hanger,
and the beaches were jammed with people attempting to escape the
heat. All this in contrast to the first snow of 1854, just one year

ago this week.

kitchen which will also be modern-
ized.

The new educational unit will
house the church office and church
school departments through the
Junior department. The enlarged
kitchen has been planned by the
‘Women’s Society of Christian Ser-
vice of the church with expert
help and assistance from the Mi-

(Continued on Page 8BA)

fort to stimulate’action on the pro-
posed water system project. Mrs.
Philip Newberg, secretary of the
Association, stated that Oakland
County Probate Judge Arthur E.
Moore will be present at the meet-
ing to discuss the proposal. Judge
Moore has worked -with other as-
sociations and the Township Board
in’ the establishment of water sys-
tems, .

IN RECOGNITION of National Busi-

ness Women's Week, September 25 to Ottqbe_r 1,

Mrs. William G. Edgar, president of the Farm-
ington Club, witnesses the signing of the pro-

ton Business and Professional Women’s Club,_.

p s S The purpose of the special week is
a special proclamation honoring the local observs . to focus attention om the many contributions
ance which is being- sponsored by. the F: g being made by business women in behalf of their

_community and their profession.

approval of a similar resolution
by the Township Board. Under
the provisions of the Public Act,
the City is to appoint two-mem-
bers to a library board, which, with
the two Township representatives,
will administer the library dis-
trict.

A MOTION was approved by the
Council accepting the annexation
of a parcel of Jand north of Shia-
wassee and east of Locust Drive
from the Township. Before final
action can be takén the Township
Board must approve of the release
of the property. The parcel con-
tains approximately four acres and
is about 285 feet by 734 feet. The
petition to annex and the waiving
of a public hearing was filed with
the City by William and Molly
Ramsey, owners of the property.

The land is to be used in connec-
tion with the proposed subdivid-
ing of the property. At the pres-
ent time the land is unoccupied
and services are not accessible ex-
cept through the City. The plat
for the proposed subdivision can
not be approved until the annexa-
ation has been completed. Under
the provisions of the new law, no
public vote is required.

A letter was received irom the
City of Detroit agreeing to accept
a maximam flow of 6 cubic feet
per second of untreated sewage’
from the City of Farmington for
According to the letter,
the point of connection would be
at Berg Road and Hessel Avenue
just south of Eight Mile Road. The:
City Engineer has been instruet-
ed to prepare cost estimates on
the laying of the mains from the
City to. the point of connection to
the Detroit system.

Action on the awarding of bids
for construction of sewers in the
City has been delayed until the
recessed meeting next Monday to
afford an opportunity to discuss
the projeets with the low bidders.
The proposed 24-inch storm sewer
from the high school building to
the Rouge River has been elimin:
ated because of lack of approval
from the State Finance Commis-

(Continued on Page 84)

Request Delay
On Incorporation

Properly owners in the Wood-
creek Farms Subdivision have for-
mally requested the Oakland
County Board of Supervisors to
withhold action on their petition
for incorporation, it was announc-
ed Monday afternoon following a
meeting of the Board in Pontiac.

The request for a delay was fil-
ed by Alger Clark, president of
the Association. ‘The property
owners asked that action be with-
held until next Spring to enable
the group to more completely in-
vestigate the proposed incorpor-
ation. The original petition was
filed with the Board of Supervis-
ors early this year. It proposes
that all of Section 12 of Farming-
ton Township, bounded by Twelve
Mile, Middlebelt, Thirteen Mile
and Inkster Roads, be incorporat-
ed as a village. The proposal has
been under study and discussion
by property owners in the section
since the filing of the petition.

Delos Hamlin, City Representa-
tive, stated that the Board approv-
ed a motion authorizing the spe-
cial building gommittee to proceed
with the necessary legal steps to
set up the financing of a new
County Building on a revenue
bond basis. This will necessitate
the establishment of an authority*
to administer the proposed County
Building. The same plap is being
used in connection with the joint
City - County Building in Detroit.
A proposal to finance the building
on a special tax Basis was turned
down on two different occasions
by the voters.
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